

Manurewa Local Board Workshop Notes

Date of Workshop:	Tuesday, 23 August 2016	
Time:	6.30pm	
Venue:	Manurewa Local Board Office Meeting Room 7 Hill Road, Manurewa	
Present:	Angela Dalton (Chair) Simeon Brown (Deputy Chair) Michael Bailey	George Hawkins, QSO Ken Penney
Staff Present:	Sarah McGhee, Senior Local Board Advisor Jacqueline Pryor, Local Board Advisor Lee Manaia, Democracy Advisor Shelvin Munif-Imo, Local Board Engagement Advisor Theresa Roigard, Strategic Broker Papakura Anna Jennings, Principal Planner Trevor Watson, Team Leader Planning - South Richard Butler, Specialist Advisor Council Enablement Angie Tangaere, TSI Social Intrapreneur Joy La Nauze, Principal Planner	
Apologies:	Angela Cunningham-Marino Danella McCormick	Daryl Wrightson

Item	Who to Action
<p>1. Workshop re Manurewa - Takanini - Papakura Spatial Priority Area</p> <p>Anna Jennings (Principal Planner), Richard Butler (Specialist Advisor Council Enablement), Trevor Watson (Team Leader Planning – South), Angie Tangaere (TSI Social Intrapreneur) and Joy La Nauze (Principal Planner) gave a brief overview of the co-design process.</p> <p>The co-design process uses the following approach:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Frame – clarifying the issue we’re focusing on • Explore – gaining new perspectives and insights • Imagine – generating new ideas and opportunities • Test – testing and prototyping (low risk, low cost) <p>The board expressed concern about the timing of the workshop in relation to the election cycle. They felt it was important that both boards be present for the discussions regarding the spatial priority area.</p>	

Item	Who to Action
<p>The board gave the following feedback:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Requested an opportunity to review the list of community groups and stakeholders that will be approached. Richard to forward the list. • Want to ensure that the people who council doesn't normally engage with have access. • The community should be consulted first before coming to the board. • Mana whenua should be brought in on the consultation process at the same time. • Need to connect with the Town Centre Steering Group. • It would be helpful to have spatial priority area staff attending the Town Centre Steering Group meetings. <p>Staff to continue with the co-design process.</p> <p>A joint workshop to be organised in November where staff will share what was learnt from the community interactions.</p> <p>The board supports a bottom up community led approach.</p>	<p>Anna / Trevor / Richard / Angie / Joy Lee</p>

Meeting closed at 7.30pm.